
 

 

St. James’ RC School Council Meeting 

Monday 25th March 2024 

 

 
 

Pupils present:   

 

Rec: Owen 

Year 1: Zara 

Year 2: Teddy 

Year 3: Olivia M 

Year 4: Emily 

Year 5: James 

Year 6: Julia and Joshua 

 

We started the meeting with the Glory Be.   

 

Mrs Weeks welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

 

The children were asked what they wanted to discuss at the meeting and they mentioned the 

following:  

 

The children explained that some children are forgetting to wash their hands. It was suggested 

that after Easter the Student Council would deliver another assembly on hygiene reminders.  

 

KS1 said that children were not always keeping to their day to play football. Mrs Weeks said that 

she would speak to Mrs Richards, Miss McCarthy and Mrs Martin to ask them to remind the 

children of the rota.   

 

The children mentioned that children are not always saying thank you if someone is holding the 

door for them. Mrs Weeks would mention this in assembly. 

 

Sofia in Y3 spoke to the Student Council about a Japanese Lunchtime Club that her grandmother 

would like to offer Y3 children. The Student Council thought that this would be a great idea and 

we hope to start this club in the summer or autumn term.   

 



 

 

Oliver in Y6 wrote a letter asking that each house has a symbol to represent the different places 

associated with St James. Everyone thought that this was an excellent idea and Mrs Weeks said 

that she would speak to Oliver about how we could start this.  

 

The Student Council discussed how we could encourage everyone to recycle clothing. Mrs 

Weeks is going to investigate the possibility of a company collecting old clothing to be recycled.  

 

Mrs Weeks thanked everyone for attending the meeting and wished them all a good Easter.   


